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Crossword Puzzle

The January Civic Club 
meeting was opened by 
Carol Black reading the 
clubs Prayer and all mem-
bers  reciting the Pledge of 
Allegiance .  There were 
ten members and one quest 
present.  Birthdays for  the 
month of January were 
Lynn Hathcock, Natalie 
McLellan, and Carol Black.  
Happy birthday ladies.  Our 
hostess were Mitzi Aldridge 
and Kathy Gelston. The 

President then introduced 
the Mayor of West, Sammy 
Aldridge. Sammy told us 
about the process of clean-
ing the inside and outside 
of our towns water tower 
then getting it painted and 
refilled.  That was a much 
needed improvement not 
only in the looks but qual-
ity of water.   The City Hall  
and Front Street had new 
roofing put on this fall.  The 
City also had an electrician 
put new power boxes along 
front street. This was all 
funded through a grant that 
was approved earlier.  Some 
of the other projects going 
on in town  are renovating 
the old City Hall, with the 
idea of leasing to UMMC 
as  their local clinic.    We 
are also working on trying 
to beautifying downtown 
West.   The fire depart-

ment is looking around for 
a good used brush truck as 
the one we have is broken 
and the cost of repairs is 
large,  the age is also a fac-
tor.  Our police  department 
is actively working on try-
ing to help keep our town 
safe for all.  Writing tickets 
and patrolling the area.  Mr. 
David Putman has been a 
very big help to our area in 
getting grants to get some 
of the work down for our 
town.  Thank you Mr. Put-
man.  Some of the activities 
at the Library this month are 
reading Tic Tac Toe, Craft 
Kit and a snowball Guess.  
Stop by and Guess how 
many snowballs are i the 
jar for a chance to win.  It 
was brought up that we re-
ally should get a new State 
Flag for display in the club 
room.  It was approved by 
the vote of members present 
and Sara McLellan offered 
to purchase the flag.  Thank 
you Sara.  Carol asked  the 
members to start thinking 
about the election of our of-
ficers this year.  There will 
be a committee of three peo-
ple to solicit members will-

ing to fill the open positions.  
They will be installed at our  
May meeting.  Their duties  
begin September of this 
year.   We discussed wether 
to look into the  possibil-
ity of having our school re-
union this year or just send 
letters out requesting a do-
nations.  It was decided that 
because of the age, expense 
involved, we would justd 
send out letters and anyone 
that wants to donate will 
be welcome to do so.  Our 
meeting was then adjourned 
by the Club President lead-
ing us in the reading of the 
Collecty.  Our next meeting 
is February 15. If you are in-
terested in joining you may 
get in touch with any mem-
ber or anyone in town can 
direct you in the right direc-
tion. I just received from our 
Librarian, Martha, the activ-
ities for the month of Febru-
ary:  Coffee and puzzle 2-10 
at 10 am and 2-24 at 10 am.  
There are Crafts and Minute 
to Win it Games for Teens 
and children on February 17 
from 3-4 pm.  If you have 
any questions you may call  
662-967-2510.

Wicker launches tour of Mississippi 
Military Bases

In the movie “Top Gun,” 
San Diego is referred to as 
“Fightertown, USA.” With 
all due respect to Holly-
wood, our state of Mississip-
pi has multiple fightertowns, 
and I recently visited two of 
them: Columbus and Merid-
ian. These were the first two 
stops in a statewide tour I 
am taking of Mississippi 
military bases as I prepare to 
serve as Ranking Member of 
the Senate Armed Services 
Committee. The visits were 
especially gratifying to me 
as a retired Air Force officer. 
I met with our airmen and 
base leadership, witnessed 
their flight operations first-
hand, and heard about their 
successes and challenges. 
I also met with local com-
munity leaders and mem-
bers of the defense industry 
who keep our forces well 
supplied. With 12 military 
installations and countless 
defense suppliers across our 
state, Mississippi should be 
proud of the role we play in 
protecting our country.

Columbus: Where New 
Pilots Are Made

Columbus Air Force Base 
is a pilot training hub like 
no other. Home to the 14th 
Flying Training Wing, it is 
where one-third of all Air 
Force undergraduate train-
ees earn their wings, with 
nearly 500 students enrolling 
each year. On average, the 
air wing flies 260 missions a 
day using three types of air-
craft: the T-6 (a prop plane), 
the T-1A (a twin-engine jet), 
and the T-38 (a supersonic 
jet). Pilots who graduate go 
on to fly a whole range of 
advanced jets, from the F-35 
Lightning to the B-2 stealth 
bomber.

Columbus has trained a 
record number of pilots in 
the last two years.  Much of 
this training has been done 
on the T-1A Jayhawk, which 

has been in use for over 30 
years. This aging aircraft 
will soon be replaced by the 
T-7A. I am engaging closely 
with our pilot community, 
the Air Force, and industry to 
make sure this transition oc-
curs as smoothly as possible. 
As part of the process, I am 
encouraging the Air Force 
to maintain their old fleet of 
T-1As until a viable plan to 
replace them is agreed on. 
It is essential that our pilots 
continue to receive the best 
training in the world even as 
we transition to new and bet-
ter technologies.
Key Field Fuels American 

Air Power
I also visited Key Field in 

Meridian, home to a fleet of 
KC-135R “Stratotanker” re-
fueling jets that make up the 
186th Air Refueling Wing. 
The Mississippi Air National 
Guard operates eight of these 
aircraft, supporting missions 
over the Caribbean Sea and 
the Atlantic Ocean. Some 
of these jets are now being 
replaced by next-generation 
KC-46A “Pegasus” aircraft, 
and I am pushing for Key 
Field to receive as many of 
these as possible. As part 
of my visit, I met with our 
airmen and top officers, 
toured a tanker aircraft, and 
watched an aeromedical 
evacuation exercise. Later, 
in Jackson, I attended a mili-
tary economic development 
forum with Major General 
Durr Boyles, commander 
of the Mississippi National 
Guard, and installation com-
manders from across Missis-
sippi to discuss the needs of 
our defense community.

We are now entering the 
most dangerous time since 
the height of the Cold War. 
Russia is continuing its bru-
tal war against Ukraine, and 
China is investing heavily in 
its own forces, including its 
air combat capabilities. We 

America’s Pilot Pipeline Runs Through Mississippi

need to deter war with these 
adversaries by investing 
heavily and consistently in 
our military, sending a mes-
sage of strength to the world. 
As I continue to tour our 
state’s military installations, 
I look forward to supporting 
Mississippi service members 
in every way I can.


